WELLINGTON TOWN COUNCIL MINUTES 4 JUNE 2018


Minutes of the meeting of Wellington Town Council held in the United Reformed Church Hall, Fore Street, Wellington on Monday 4 June 2018 at 7.00p.m.
PRESENT: Councillor G James (Mayor), 

Councillors M Barr, R Bowrah, W Brown, A Govier, R Henley, J Hunt, M Lithgow, J Lloyd, J Reed, B Shepherd, V Stock-Williams and J Thorne
Greg Dyke (Town Clerk), Gill Croucher (Assistant Clerk)
28. APOLOGIES

Councillor L Russell-Cairns
29. COUNCILLOR VACANCY – WELLINGTON east WARD

The Town Clerk reported that Councillor Peter Critchard had resigned from the Council. Notice of the vacancy had been duly published.

30. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Councillors Govier, Hunt and Thorne declared personal interests as members of Somerset County Council.

Councillors Bowrah, Brown, Govier, Henley, Hunt, James, Reed and Stock-Williams declared personal interests as members of Taunton Deane Borough Council. 
31. MINUTES

The minutes of the meetings of Planning, Annual Council and Council on 8 May 2018 copies of which had been circulated, were taken as read and signed by the Mayor as correct.

32. TOWN MAYOR’S ANNOUNCEMENTS 

The Mayor submitted a report on the engagements he had undertaken since the last meeting. 

33. POLICE REPORT 
Submitted report on recent police activity in the town during May. Particular reference was made to the increased number of burglaries and thefts from vehicles. PCSO Steve Hill was able to report that officers had arrested a suspect in connection with these incidents.
34. GRANTS

(a) St John’s Community Support Group

An application from the St John’s Community Support Group for a grant of £500 towards its activities was deferred at the last meeting pending receipt of further information.

Further, detailed, information had been obtained regarding the activities of the organisation and the progress it had made in the last year. This information had been considered by the Finance Committee at its meeting earlier in the evening and they were satisfied that the Group should receive a grant of £500.
RESOLVED that a grant of £500 be made to the St John’s Community Support Group.
(b) Wellington Squash and Racketball Club

An application for a grant of £2,000 had been received from the Wellington Squash and Racketball Club as a contribution towards the total cost of £2,700 for repairs to the Club roof. The application had been considered earlier in the evening by the Finance Committee. They were very supportive of the Club but did not feel able to make a grant which amounted to such a large proportion of the overall cost. They were also concerned that it appeared that the Club had only obtained one quotation for the work required. The Committee therefore recommended a grant of £1,500 subject to confirmation that more than one quote was obtained and the most suitable one accepted.
RESOLVED that the recommendation of the Finance Committee be agreed and a grant of £1,500 be made subject to the receipt of satisfactory information relating to the number of quotations received.

(The Mayor, Councillor James, as a member of the Squash Club, declared a personal and prejudicial interest in the above item)
35. WELLINGTON LIBRARY
(Standing Orders were suspended to allow Brian Samuels to speak on this item on behalf of the Friends of Wellington Library. He reported the outcome of a recent public meeting and encouraged everyone to respond to the Libraries consultation process).
Consultation by the County Council regarding the future of the Wellington Library had been on-going for some months. This Council had previously indicated strongly that it wanted to see the Library maintained in its current form. It was the view of the County officers that it would be necessary to have some form of support from the local community, including the Town Council, to make the Library sustainable. There was potential for sharing the use of the building which would save costs and for using volunteers to help. Discussions on the shared use of facilities were continuing but this was likely to be a longer term solution.

It remained clear that an undertaking such as Wellington Library could not be run purely by volunteers. Neither could it be taken over by the Town Council. Subsequent conversation with the Library Friends Group confirmed that whilst it would continue to promote and support the Library it did not have the resources or expertise to take on any organisational role. The current proposals for Wellington were as follows:-

Option A No change to existing library services. Under this option, the library in Wellington could relocate to a different suitable building in the town centre, but it could also remain in the current building.

Option B Provide library services through a partnership with the local community to maintain a library building in Wellington (supported by some funding from the County Council).

Option C Provide library services by delivering Library Outreach Services (events and activities for children and adults, and public internet access) and providing an additional mobile library stop in Wellington (at least twice a month). This would mean the closure of the current library building

Consideration was given to a suggestion that the Town Council should indicate that it was prepared to help in a tangible way. An offer of a financial contribution might help towards the overall savings that the County Council were trying to achieve and go some way to ensuring the continued operation of the Library. However, it was felt that this suggestion was premature before the County Council had made a decision on the future of the Library.
RESOLVED that the Town Council continue to emphasise its support for Option A. It was strongly of the opinion that Wellington should have a Library which was funded by the County Council although it would do all it could to ensure that the Library remain open.
36. PEDESTRIAN CROSSING, STATION ROAD/WATERLOO ROAD

This was a matter initially discussed at the Council meeting on 5 February 2018 following a meeting between Councillor Govier and the Area Traffic Engineer. The Council and the Traffic Engineer supported the proposal and it was hoped that it would be included in the in the 2018/19 Small Infrastructure Scheme (SIS).

A very high number of applications had been submitted for inclusion in this year’s SIS programme. In order to give this particular scheme a better chance of success it would be helpful if the Town Council were prepared to make a financial contribution.
RESOLVED that this Council commit to making such a contribution in the event that the scheme proceeds. An Earmarked Reserve of £2,000 be used if necessary to help give this scheme more of a chance of being included in this year’s SIS programme. (The funds were available from the Council’s Community Safety budget).

37. WELLINGTON MONUMENT
It was reported that a Community Fundraiser and Community Engagement Officer had now been appointed for the project. 

The Council, at its meeting on 5 March 2018 re-emphasised its support for the proposal to repair and refurbish the Monument and agreed to consider the question of funding once this appointment had been made and the fund raising initiative had been properly launched. 
RESOLVED that the Community Fundraiser and Community Engagement Officer be invited to attend a future meeting of the Council
38. COUNCIL INCOME AND EXPENDITURE 
The Clerk reported that the Council’s receipts for the period 31 March 2018 to 30 April 2018 was £214,754 and the expenditure for the same period was £14,858. A detailed explanation of the figures was given.

RESOLVED that the report regarding Payments and Receipts be noted and agreed.

39. ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT
RESOLVED that the following accounts be paid:- 
(a) HMRC - £1,147.12 – May 2018 deductions

(b) Somerset County Council - £217.45 - Superannuation for Deputy Clerk

(c) Somerset County Council - £91.40 - Pension Fund deficit

(d) Wellington Self Storage - £110.40 - Storage of Christmas Lights

(e) Chess - £98.02 – Telephone and broadband

(f) AIS Contract Cleaners - £115.20 – Office and Chamber cleaning

(g) TDBC - £15,600 – Contribution to resurfacing Wellington Park

(h) Judith Goss - £52.00 – War Grave flowers (March & April)

(i) ID Verde - £2,628.60 – Community Warden (Nov. Dec. 2017)
(j) ID Verde - £3,340.75 – Community Warden ( Feb. Mar. Apr 2018)
(k) Viking - £64.89 – Supplies and stationery

(l) Councillors Allowances 2018/19: In accordance with the agreed 2018/19 budget, councillor’s allowances of £280 (less tax) plus £500 Mayoral allowance.

(Note: 

•
HMRC has advised that the appropriate level of tax has to be deducted at source. Payment will, therefore, have been made on 25 May in order that the information can be submitted as part of the Council’s payroll details for the Real Time Information system

•
The Mayor has decided to renunciate the Mayoral allowance and instead distribute it to five different local charities (details of which he submitted)
(m) SALC - £50 – Staff training – GDPR

(n) Hinewood - £20 – Window cleaning

(o) Somerset Photo News - £83.40 – Council Photo
The meeting ended at 7.45.p.m.
..........................................
Councillor Gary James
Mayor
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